
Hales Passage Scandinavian Lutheran Cemetery Association 
Proposed Annual Meeting Agenda/Notes 

May 22, 2021 

 
No in-person meeting was held due to social distancing requirements associated with 

Covid-19 Virus 

 

Treasurer’s Report & Plots Sales from 2020 

  Expenses –       $885,52     

  Water    196.28     

  Dragonwyck   424.38  

  Stamps/Printing  245.93  

  WA Filing fee   10.00   

  Pierce County Tax    8.93    

    

 Donations -     $1355.00 

 Sale of 24 Plots    $9600.00  

 Interment Fees (3)   $150.00 
 

 Checking Balance   $15182.41 

 CD Balance     $13300.19 

 Fidelity Investment   $17780.81 (+2780.81) ($15000.00 initial investment) 
 

Acknowledging those who passed away during the year 
 

 Harold Alspaugh       150 cr 

 16 Jan 1932, Camden, MI     12 Nov 2013, Sumner, WA 
 

 Mary Alspaugh       150 cr 

 5 July 1930, Minot ND     20 Dec 2013, Sumner, WA 
 

 Bob Lee Miller       2387 cr 

 12 Dec 1947 Everett, WA     31 Jan 2020, Gig Harbor 
 

 Mark Olaf Rorem       185 E cr 

 13 April 1946 Tacoma, WA    10 July 2020. Puyallup, WA 
 

 Erlene Twidt        128 F cr 

 28 June 1935  Sioux City, IA    4 June 2020 Gig Harbor 
 

 David Ross         

 26 August 1971, Virginia     20 Dec 2020, Reno, NEV 
 

 Lawrence T Ross 

 10 April 1935, Tacoma, WA    3 Oct 2021, Tacoma, WA 
 

 Nate Sears         

 19 April 1975, Tacoma, WA    1 April 2021 Tacoma, WA 
 

 Marit Ross    

 3 March 1936        20 April 2021, Tacoma, WA 
 

 Lawrence Samuelson 
 22 May 1929, Tacoma, WA     22 Jan 2021, Kent, WA 

 
 



Old Business 

• Unmarked Graves 

 The last 6 markers will be ordered, and installed.Ed Berntsen will take care of his parent’s markers.  

 

Additions 

• Burn Pile 

The burn pile was deemed too large to burn. Laurie will contact Williams Tree and Stump Service to chip 

what they can from the burn pile. At the same time 2 dead/dying trees will be removed and others limbed 

and trimmed. Laurie will get a bid and run it past the Board for approval. 

 

• The Bingham Dogwood Tree had some life, so the dead material was trimmed off and it was given 

more light by removing neighboring ranches 

 

• All faucets have been repaired and posts and hose holders. 

 

• Thank you to the 40 plus volunteers who came for the clean up day. There were lots of children and 

families. Thanks to the many who brought John Deere wagons to help move the debris to the burn pile. 

Nate, his tractor, and wagon were sorely missed. 

 

• Thanks to Krista Pearson, who offered to help with Cemetery needs, Paul McCormick who would 

transfer maps to a CAD program and to Kim Crowder wo offered to help with genealogy of Cromwell 

“residents” 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Laurie Dahl Isacson 

Cromwell Cemetery Secretary 


